San Diego Trail Alliance

 Monday, August 21st, 2017

Purpose:

1. Keep Trails Open for All recreational Users.

2. Foster Good Communication between all recreational user Groups.

3. Maximize usage of Recreational Facilities for all.

Note on the Agenda:  If there is no update on an agenda item, we will skip the item. 

Agenda:

1.  PLDO (Park Lands Dedication Ordinance) – Mark Kukuchek

2. El Monte Update – Lisa Wood, Cyndi Denny
a. El Monte Nature Preserve LLC paid 8 million to Helix so sand mining owns El Valley.  

b. Update from LCPG trail sub-committee meeting:  Mining contractor fired by sand miners, M. Beck no longer a consultant. 
c. Eir not out yet:  Once out, 45 days to comment; county doing first screen check on plan, more to go before draft stage; 
d. Important to write letters to Board of Supervisors, attend public meetings when scheduled at LCPG, Planning Commission, and Board of Supervisors.
e. New Design is on-line, bigger area, not as deep:

f. Cleveland National Forest Foundation has earmarked a fund to allow donations to be used for the El Monte Project (most likely this $ will be used for attorneys). CNFF will pursue Beck recusing himself from planning commission vote.  

g. Tours with Supervisor’s Land Use Policy Advisors to see area one at a time:  

i. Tours completed with whom:  Brian Cox office & Adam Wilson with Dianne Jacob.   

ii. Who else needs a tour of El Monte? Policy Advisor with Ron Roberts?    Policy Advisor Trisha Digman?   
h. Option for El Monte Valley to Planning commission:  make sand mine 15 acres and make rest of valley open preserve with public access otherwise this sand mine will undercut the smaller sand mines and put them out of business in Lakeside. 

i. Discretionary permits:  proposed trails get deeded easements and allow politicians the options to say no.

3. Lakeside Downs (LD) ( owned by EHL/Michael Beck):  Lisa Wood, Cyndi Denny, SDMBA
a. Letter submitted by SDTA concerning closure of L22, L21, L21A trails & re-zoning of Lakeside Downs.  Gates locked by EHL.  Received county response that our letter is included with public comments for the project of 2017 General Plan Clean-up.
b. Learned at LCPG’s trail sub-committee meeting that LD has two easement roads for SDG&E in good condition that can be used by trail users for access.
i. Also learned that LCPG voted against it as open space due to fire danger it was to surrounding neighborhoods, thus it needs to be monitored by the mounted monitors of Lakeside River park conservancy who are locked out.

c. SDMBA/Susie Murphy notes that the issue is not exactly based on the rezoning of the property from develop-able land to open space. We should all be in favor of more potential open space, but the issue centers on how this land is managed. 

i. Currently EHL manages this property and we think the goal should be to work with the land-manager on appropriate access to these conserved areas. 

ii. Further the public source of funding is of concern to us as well, public funds from local and national government agencies should be spent in a balanced manner.  Note: SanDag and Dept. of Defense spent four million each to buy LD, then gave it to EHL.
4. Discuss County Master Trails Map – We have received maps from the county. Subcommittee to work on identifying which trails really have easements (the County does not appear to have this information anywhere).

5. TRVEA – Emma Reese Update on future Horse Campground, Trails update on flooded areas, trail to bypass Bridge, etc.? Diane also has input on the Bridge bypass after talking to Vince.  
6. Stowe Historic Trail Update:  
a. Cyndi Denny:  Gate at temporary trail access in Santee needs to be retro fit for equestrians and other trail users; is trail start multi-use and Stowe trail?  No signs about permit access.  

b.  SDMBA:  how is permit access on Stowe trail?
7. SDMBA:  

a. National Forest Service Trail Stewardship Summit, November 2, 3, 4 and 5, 2017; San Diego, CA
8. Bonita Valley Horsemen:  Diane Carter, Mark Kukuchek 
a. Procter Valley trail crossing: trail crossing & stop sign
b. Trail loop around Sweetwater Reservoir, Diane to contact Sacramento water board for input, find out requirements for vicinity of trails.  Water reservoir meeting Storm water Recs and concerns of E.coli.
c. SDMBA & County have $500,000.00 for bike Skills Park that Bonita Panning group approved to build.

d. Money for Fairy Shrimp alternative trail.  
9. Updates from Backcountry Horsemen SD unit: Marty Jorgensen

a.  San Diego County MSCP Workshops

b.  Legislative efforts to reduce federal budget for trails/parks/USFS 

c.  Federal legislation to allow bicycles in wildernesses an on the PCT
d.  SDMBA Trails seminar with Forest Service
e.  USFS/Orosco Ridge Trail system
f.  Meetings with Cuyamaca and Anza-Borrego SP managers concerning reserve and preserve regulations
g.  Benches at Granite Springs for Garry McClintock and Bernie Martin/Round pen at Los Vaqueros

h.  Vern Whittaker Service Weekend Nov. 5-8 2017
10. Ramona:  Old Survey Road 97/La Canada de San Vicente – RTA/Glen Morgan & Don Wendt

a. Updates on other Trails in Ramona: 

b. Susie Murphy:  Updates on Pamo Valley / Orso Ridge trail project

c. Don Wendt: Coast to Crest Trail and proposed staging area:  

11. Del Mar – Updates from Julie Klein, new SDTA board member: 

12.  Horse /Bike Clinics for East County and Ramona? 

13. Bike Parks Updates:  SDMBA 

14.  Letters from SDTA?  One sent to Joshua Menvielle@sdcounty about Lakeside Downs.
15. Communication:

a. Share calendars.  Get 2017 calendars. 

b. Upcoming Work parties.

c. Networking with other user groups:  Brainstorm

d. Pursue Meeting with:  Brainstorm

. 

16. Recreational Facilities:

a. Reports from the Field – Dates planned   

b. How to get the best usage from facilities

